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PROJECT DESCRIPTION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is painting and rehabilitating the 
State Road (S.R.) 401 movable bridges at Port Canaveral. In addition to painting, the three 
bridges will receive structural steel improvements, bridge deck improvements, and new 
span lock assemblies. A span lock assembly is a mechanical system that typically holds a 
movable bridge span in place when fully closed.

Financial Project 
Identification 

(FPID) No.:
450264-1

BRIDGE REHABILITATION
S.R. 401 over Barge Canal Bridge

Brevard County

PROJECT START
March 2025

CONTRACTOR
Drax, Inc.

PROJECT COST
$4.7 million 

ESTIMATED COMPLETION
Fall 2025

WHAT TO EXPECT
During construction, one bridge will be closed at a time, and motorists will be asked to follow 
the designated detour routes. Once work is completed on one bridge, the detours will be 
adjusted to facilitate the closure of the next bridge. Motorists are advised to drive with caution 
and follow all detour signs.

Electronic message boards and other signage will direct traffic through the work zone. The 
level of work activity and noise will vary during different construction phases. Please note that 
the construction schedule is subject to change due to weather or other unforeseen conditions. 
For the most current project details and lane closure information, please visit FDOT’s Central 
Florida website at www.cflroads.com.

FOR QUESTIONS, CONCERNS, OR 
PROJECT UPDATES

Send a request to:

Ashley Ingham
Community Outreach Specialist

321-634-6111
ashley.ingham@dot.state.fl.us

 
 For more information, 

scan the QR code above 
or visit the project website at 
www.cflroads.com/project/ 
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